
In this newsletter:

· Lots of (little) animals in Mbaracayu – nature reserve
· Progress with the Indigenous?
One of the advantages of working for WWF is that you get to see the country you work in and even better… get to visit the reserves. Of course, we call this work… but sometimes you almost feel guilty about enjoying it so much.
With Mbaracayu being one of the biggest and best-managed reserves in Paraguay, my volunteering times in Paraguay had to include a visit to this 65.000 ha reserve. As opposed to most of the state reserves that do not have sufficient funding, Mbaracayu has sufficient funding to have 20 guards protecting the reserve against poachers and loggers. This results in a healthy community of tapirs, some Colorado macaw and 5 different species of cats including the Jaguar. 
You can imagine my hopes to see some rare animals were high entering the reserve and overlooking a wonderful landscape consisting of different eco-types. However… 4 days later, having seen one fox, hearing a large animal (maybe a tapir) while touring the forest at night and finding 18 teaks in different places all-over my body… I felt confronted with the hard reality of a dense forest: you are very lucky if you see any animals. They can be less then two meters away from you, without seeing them. It probably did not help either that the Ache, a group of indigenous people, also hunt in this reserves. 
After staying in Mbaracayu one week, it was time to visit the group of indigenous I am working with in Tacuaro. Arriving through the normal dense forest path, the differences were clear straight away. Close to the houses were pieces of land, cleaned from weeds and other plants, ready for agriculture use! Since work was progressing as planned, we spend the afternoon playing with two footballs I brought. That is… after they unwrapped them… because the first thing they did was to put them on a shelf, still in their plastic bag like a treasure.

We ended up playing football all afternoon. We left after agreeing that the next visit we would bring the seeds to start the planting. A week later, I got a call that they cleaned another piece of ground. They built an actual soccer field with goal posts. The whole village was playing soccer like they never did before. Just because of a small gift. 
In the next and last newsletter:

· A success?
Reactions on this newsletter can be sent to: arjen.struijk@yahoo.com
- Lots of animals in Mbaracayu? -
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